
 

 

 

 

 

 

PRESS RELEASE 

 

       23rd January 2007 

 

The Kenya Anti-Corruption Commission takes this opportunity to respond to statements 
appearing in the media of 23rd January 2007 attributed to Mr. John Githongo’s release 

of tape recordings of former Minister of Finance Hon. David Mwiraria. 
 
The Kenya Anti-Corruption Commission acknowledges having possession of tape 

recordings of former Minister of Finance Hon. David Mwiraria and Hon. Kiraitu Murungi 
by the former Permanent Secretary in the Office of the President in charge of 
Governance and Ethics, Mr. John Githongo. The tapes are the same ones that had been 

released earlier by Mr. John Githongo in February 2006.  
 
Following the allegation by Mr. John Githongo that the former Ministers interfered with 

investigations on Anglo-Leasing and other Security related contracts, the Commission 
opened an inquiry to establish the allegations.  
 

The investigations were conducted and after analysis of the evidence alongside other 
evidence collected, it was found that there was no sufficient evidence to charge the 
Ministers with obstruction according to both the Penal Code and the Anti-corruption and 

Economic Crimes Act. 
 

The information on the tapes is not new to the Commission. We would like to reassure 
the public that the Kenya Anti-Corruption Commission is still continuing with 
investigations into the 18 Anglo-Leasing Security type projects and when they are 

complete, the public will be duly informed. 
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